
BICKERTON & EGERTON PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the virtual meeting held  

on Zoom on 

28th April 2021 at 7.30 p.m. 

Apologies Apologies were received from Cllrs Goodwin  
 

In attendance Present were Cllrs Stan Davies (Chairman), Clare Davies (Clerk), Mills, Proctor 
and Benson 
 

Election of 
Chairman 

Cllr Benson proposed Cllr Stan Davies to stand as Chairman, this was seconded 
by Cllr Mills.  There being no other nominations, Cllr Stan Davies was duly 
elected Chairman. 

Election of 
Deputy 
Chairman 

Cllr Stan Davies proposed Cllr Mills to stand as Deputy Chairman, this was 
seconded by Cllr Benson, there being no other nominations, Cllr Mills was duly 
elected Deputy Chairman. 

Minutes of the 
last meeting 

The minutes of the last meeting were approved for signature. 

Matters arising Flood on waterworks corner – grid is now completely blocked with soil and 
tarmac.  Gully emptier to sort urgently as this road is heavily used by large 
vehicles. 
Verge on waterworks corner – in urgent need of cutting back – Clerk to pursue 
with Cheshire East.   
Pot hole repairs – any made in the area are not good enough, clerk to contact 
Ringway Jacobs. 
 

Accounts The Clerk reported bank balance as £2538.26. 
The accounts were discussed and were proposed by Cllr Benson and seconded 
by Cllr Mills to accept them. 
Payments to be made – Clerk wages £900, insurance renewal £180.32.  It was 
proposed by Cllr Davies and seconded by Cllr Benson to make these payments. 
The risk assessment to cover the noticeboard and the bus shelter was passed. 
 

Highways There are still several issues relating to parking on Goldford Lane at busy times.  
Clerk to contact Chairman of the Village Hall to see if it is at all possible to use 
the Village Hall Car Park for walkers, parking at their own risk. 
White Lines at the junctions in the area need reinstating, clerk to pursue. 
 

Any other 
business 

Duke of Edinburgh Bronze Award – we have been approached to act as a 
sponsor for a local girl undertaking her DofE Bronze award – she has agreed to 
do a litter pick in our area as her voluntary work. 
No precept from Burial Board this financial year. 

Date and time 
of next meeting 

21st July 2021 at Bickerton Scout Hut. 

 


